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Captain Tom 100: 

This week we are devoting the entire newsletter to the memory of Captain 

Sir Tom Moore who would have turned 101 this weekend. Across the 

country, schools, organisations and individuals will be taking part in the 

Captain Tom 100 challenge which is a simple and fun way of remembering 

his legacy and raising money for charity. As we all know, just over a year 

ago, Captain Tom raised over £30million for charity as a result of doing 

100 laps of his garden—no mean feat for a man who was about to turn 

100! All children have taken part in maths challenges around the number 

100 today and on page two you can see some examples. We also created 

special 100 photos which you will be able to see on Twitter 

(#CaptainTom100) 

We have not asked children or parents to bring in money but if you would 

like to make a donation to a charity of your choice or to the Captain Tom 

Foundation, head over to  

https://uk.virginmoneygiving.com/giving/captaintom100/make-a-

donation.jsp. It is very straightforward and simple. 

Our school value focus this half term is Endeavour and Captain Tom, throughout his life, but 

amazingly towards the end, was a living embodiment of this value!  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

Have a lovely weekend! 

Yours sincerely, 

J. Burtt, Headteacher: 

Thought for the week: 

 

 

Monday 3rd May—bank holi-

day Monday 

Tuesday 4th May— YR vision 

screening 

Wednesday 5th May—”Into 

University” working with Y4 and 

Y5 all day 

Week beginning 10th May—

STEM week 

Friday 28th May—last day of 

Summer 1. 

Monday 7th June—first day of 

Summer 2 

Wednesday 16th June—drama 

workshops for EYFS and KS1 

Wednesday 23rd June—Y5 

with Into University all day 

Friday 23rd July—last day of 

school year 



 

Captain Tom 100 Maths Challenges: 

 
 

 

  

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

Year 3 placed 100 1p coins side by side in a straight line. They 

predicted how long the line would be. They also worked out 

how many 2ps and 5ps were needed to make 100. 

 

 

 

Year 2 collected 100 natural objects.  

There were 24 children in the class, but with our lovely 

TA Rita, the total came to 25. They calculated there 

are 4 groups of 25 in 100, so each person would need 

to collect 4 natural objects from around the school. 

We put them together to make the number 100  

Year 1 stood 2 metres away from a hoop in the play-

ground then took it in turns to try to get 100 beanbags 

into the hoop. They timed how long it took them.  

EYFS did 100 laps of the cycle track in the EYFS 

playground. 



 

Captain Tom 100 Maths challenges: 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

Attendance: 

Attendance for the whole school this week is 

sadly not 100% but 95.67%. This is a shade un-

der last week’s figure. Well done to Year 4 who 

are the best attending class this week with an 

excellent 98.67%! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The green section of the pie chart shows the 

percentage of children who are in school. 

 

Using exactly four 5s and any mathematical operation, 

Year 6 looked at how many ways you can make 100. 

It’s harder than you think! 

Year 4 worked out the value of 100 different coins 

lined up. In addition, with given diameters they calcu-

lated how long the line would be with 100 1p, 2p and 

5ps. 

Year 5 made 100 using decimal numbers and any op-

eration. Some chose random numbers, others worked 

systematically. Special mention should go to Lydia and 

Freddie who managed to make 100, 100 times! 



 

Stars of the week 

Compassion Sharon—Y2 

Creativity James—Y3 

Endeavour  - Y4 

Resilience Hannan—Y5 

Respect Alex—Y6 

Responsibility Scarlett—Y1 
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